
 
 
The way the State of Texas funds public schools is not easily understood, nor is it fair many 
would argue.  Because of this complicated system, Crowell ISD is considered a RICH district.  So 
rich in fact, we are required to send a portion of the revenue we collect from local property 
taxes to the State.  You may remember several years ago, back in 1993 to be exact, hearing 
about the “Robin Hood” plan.  This was a change in the Texas Education Code that attempted 
to equalize the wealth of districts across the state by having property rich districts give some of 
their wealth to property poor districts.  This plan “recaptures” wealth and redistributes it. 
Districts designated as property wealthy are referred to as Chapter 41 districts, referencing the 
specific chapter in the Texas Education Code.   
 
Crowell ISD reached Chapter 41 status in the 2014-2015 school year because property values 
jumped $45 million due to the AEP power lines.  Basically, the State takes your property value 
and divides it by your WADA, Weighted Average Daily Attendance.  If that number is between 
$319,500 and $514,000, you are considered Chapter 41 and are subject to recapture.  As long 
as you fall between those two values, the State recaptures your wealth by simply reducing 
State funding.  Once you go over the $514,000 mark you have surpassed State funding for that 
year and recapture takes place by the district writing a check to the State.  The State estimates 
the taxable property value for the 2018-2019 $222,511,697 and our WADA at 371.793.  Do the 
math and our value is $598,483.  Since that is above the $514,000 mark the State will recapture 
wealth from us.  This will require us to write a check to the State of Texas.  The amount we owe 
in recapture will be determined later in the school year when values and WADA are official and 
not only estimates. 
 
The State offers five options to districts to reduce wealth: 
 
 Option 1:  Consolidate with another district 
 Option 2:  Detach property (Commissioner of Education gives property to another  
       district) 
 Option 3:  Purchase attendance credits from the state (write a check to the state) 
 Option 4:  Contract to educate nonresident students from a partner district (write the 

      check to another school district instead of the state) 
 Option 5:  Consolidate tax bases with another district 
 
Our Board of Trustees has considered all of the options and determined Options 3 and 4 to be 
the very best options for our district.  These two options require voter approval.  Therefore, the 
Board has called an election for Tuesday, August 14, 2018.  Early voting will be from 9:00 to 
3:00 weekdays beginning July 30 through August 10 in the Administration Offices in the 
Elementary.   
 
 
 
 



 
 
A common question is, “What if we change our tax rate?”  The tax rate the Board sets before 
they approve the annual budget does not factor into Chapter 41 status and/or recapture.  In 
fact, if the tax rate were raised we would pay more in recapture.  If the tax rate were lowered, 
we would still be subject to recapture and would lose a significant amount of local tax revenues 
necessary to operate the district.  Recapture is effected by taxable property values and 
enrollment, or WADA. 
 
There will be two standalone propositions on the ballot, one for Option 3 (purchase attendance 
credits from the state) and one for Option 4 (contract to educate nonresident students from a 
partner district). It is not an either or vote. If both propositions pass it will give the Board the 
ability each year to pick the option that provides the best value for the district. 
 
A vote FOR Option 3 and Option 4 allows all property values to stay in Crowell ISD and gives the 
Board permission to pay the State, or a partner district, the required recapture amount. 
 
A vote AGAINST will trigger the irreversible detachment of approximately $130 million worth of 
property value from our school district.  The Commissioner of Education will assign the property 
and its value to another school district.  Simply put, your property value would leave Crowell 
and go to another district somewhere.  This would also force an increase in the tax rate to make 
up for the lost revenue. 
 
Interestingly enough, Crowell ISD once benefited from recapture.  From 2003 to 2007, we were 
a “partner” with a district who sent money to us in order to reduce their wealth per WADA.  
During that time, we received approximately $170,000 in recapture.  Since that time the rules 
have changed so there is not a benefit to partnering with another district. Currently, most 
districts in the state exercise Option 3. But rules change all of the time, so by approving Option 
3 and Option it 4 will let the board decide each year which is the better option. 
 
Even though we now have to pay recapture, we still benefit greatly from increased property 
value in our district.  We are able to generate more revenue which directly impacts our 
students – and our community. 
 
This was a much longer article than usual.  But, it is important that we all understand what is at 
stake in the upcoming Chapter 41 Election.  We want each of you to be fully informed as you 
cast your ballot.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call or drop by the school. 
 
As always, It’s a GREAT day to be a Wildcat! 
 


